PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 2nd November 2006 in the Village Hall
Best Kept Village Competition 2006

The Chairman welcomed Dr. Peter Claydon who was representing the CPRE.   He presented the certificates won by Whiteparish in this competition:  first in the large village category of the South Wiltshire round and fourth in the County.   Dr. Claydon reported that on average 70 villages enter and encouraged Whiteparish to continue to do so in future.   He said that CPRE are promoting the concept of Tranquility and he hopes that this will be factored into planning in the future.

Matters Arising from last meeting

Policeman to be invited to January PC meeting.   Clerk to investigate cost of replacing Whiteparish signage from A36 down Common Road.   A suggestion that recycling skips be sited in a layby was not taken up;  this would cause problems for pedestrians and SDC advise against it as flytipping increases.   Kerbside collections should start in 2007.   The new National Park Authority is now dealing with the enforcement issues at BKG site, Common Road.   Clerk to continue to chase this up.

Safety in Common Road

The Chairman reiterated the many problems in Common Road.   WCC have denied the request for a 20 mph speed limit;   County Cllr Bill Moss to be asked for help, particularly if WCC are reviewing their policies about roads near schools.   Mrs. Troake, Chairman of School Governors, was present.   She thanked the PC for their help over the years.   The school travel plan is being updated and the school will continue pressure on WCC for action.  Parking of staff and parents was discussed;    the layby is common ground and is privately owned, so it cannot be extended by WCC.   The Clerk will arrange for any vegetation around the school signs to be cut back.   Mr. Bryant (parishioner) attended and complained about the deteriorating state of Common Road. It was agreed to contact the County Surveyor who had been to Whiteparish last year.

Low cost housing needs survey

Mrs. Gill Shell and a colleague from the Wiltshire Rural Housing Association attended and reported on the results of the survey.   There are forty people in need.   After some discussion, it was agreed that Mrs. Shell would approach SDC about the old sewage works in Newton Lane.   If they are in agreement, she will seek advice as to how many homes could be built on the site.   She will then contact the Clerk with details so the scheme can be considered further.    She reiterated that the site would be classed as an exception site i.e. the homes would be allocated to people with a village connection.   The houses would be for rent only, unless the Government alters the rules at a later date.

Environment

Whiteparish is at the end of the list every year for weed spraying;  it was agreed that a rolling programme be requested.   SDC to be asked to cut back some trees on the copse, Highlands Way.   A request for a bus stop at Newton Crossroads had been received;   the PC will support this request.   Clerk to write to the bus company.   A letter had been received that a new Parish Steward has been appointed;  his first visit was at the end of October.   He lives in Swindon and doesn’t know the area so he can’t find the jobs listed;  also too much time is taken up with travelling to be effective.

Police

Jenny Foster had received only 5 requests for Smartwater (a method of marking property so that it can be identified).   She had received a letter in response to her letter about the reduction in police manpower.   The Inspector to be invited to the January meeting to talk about that and Neighbourhood Watch.

Memorial Ground Trust

It was agreed that the grass cutting contractor should be asked to continue next year, if the price is reasonable.   Clerk to obtain a price.

Possible Whiteparish Memorial Centre

Dave Boakes reported on the first draft of the architects’ plans.   Colin Bray is working on the planning application for the old hall site.

Planning

It was reported that retrospective planning permission had been given for a portakabin at Cowesfield last year, which was to be removed one year later.   This time has now elapsed and PC to contact SDC to ensure this happens.

The application for a single detached dwelling, together with demolition of the Coach House  + erection of a garage and farm worker’s flat at Cowesfield House Farm has been refused.   An appeal is being made by the applicants;  date of the hearing to be decided.  PC to send a representative.

Next Meeting + Finance Committee meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 7th December, 2006 in the village hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.   There will also be a Finance Committee meeting that evening at 7 pm at the same venue which members of the public are welcome to attend.
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